Intermediaries and consumers are both under estimating the commissions taken by comparison sites 
Professional intermediaries should be fully aware of this situation as comparison sites forge into their traditional territory of financial advice. Consumers should also be aware of how the comparison sites work not just in terms of competitiveness but in terms of transparency.

The combined commissions taken by comparison sites in 2011 was estimated at £650m according to recent research. 

Just as the impact of the FSA’s Retail Distribution Review is about to hit home with changes to commission disclosure for financial advice, it appears consumers are largely unaware of the payments being taken by the popular comparison sites. Fortunately, the FSA has also been reviewing the operational models of the comparison sites and have found them lacking in a number of areas but in particular transparency, customer eligibility and appropriate permissions.
The Consumer survey carried out by YouGov research found that 10.1 million people in Britain used a comparison site in the previous 12 months, resulting in an average commission of £64.59 for each user.

The research highlighted that consumers underestimated these commissions taken by comparison sites, with a fifth of those surveyed putting this at 5% of their purchase, and another fifth stating that it stood between 5% and 10%. Shockingly the research indicates that the average commission is actually 24%.

Clearly the popularity of the comparison sites is evidence of their user friendliness. Consumers said they used comparison sites because they helped to save time when renewing insurance (27%) and they believed the sites provide the cheapest deals (37%). They may be easy to use but clearly in terms of providing the cheapest deals there is a reason to question their approach in terms of transparency about preferred providers and levels of commission.

To ensure that consumers are getting a fair deal via a user friendly service and that intermediaries are not getting sidelined by the online power of these providers it would make sense to find a comparison service that was designed and built for clients following the principals of treating customers fairly. Intermediaries should review the providers available who take this approach – they do exist.
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As a professional financial intermediary you should be offering What Compare as a value added service to all your clients. Helps you to protect your clients from the aggressive marketing of the PCWs, gives your clients a comparison service that is designed and built with them in mind and helps you to generate new revenue at new business and renewal.

Visit https://www.what-compare.co.uk/ to find out more and get in touch.

